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Welcome to the April 2018 edition of the Road Safety Newsletter.   This newsletter has been written for the benefit of those working in the road safety field or who are interested in the topic.  

Cycling and Walking Safety Review

On 9 March Cycling and Road Safety Minister Jesse Norman set out further plans to help people walk and cycle more, in line with the CWIS ambition to make active modes the natural choice for shorter journeys, or as part of a longer journey.

Following his earlier announcement of a two stage Cycle Safety Review the Department published a Call for Evidence on cycling and pedestrian safety, asking for a range of views and opinions from the public on everything from improved infrastructure to education for all road users.

At the same time the Department published an independent report, written by legal expert Laura Thomas, into the case for creating a new offence equivalent to causing death or serious injury by careless or dangerous driving, for cycling.  The Department is considering the report and will publish its response shortly.

The Cycling and Walking Investment Strategy Safety Review: Call for Evidence is open until 1 June, and is available at https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/cycling-and-walking-investment-strategy-cwis-safety-review 

The Department wants to hear from organisations and individuals with an interest in making cycling and walking safer, and is particularly keen to hear from those whose voices are less often heard.

Please take the time to respond yourselves and encourage others in your networks to do so.
To complement the online consultation the Department is running four regional workshops

• London 
- Wednesday 16th May 2018
10am-12.30pm
• Bristol 
- Friday 18th May 2018 

10am-12.30pm
• Birmingham 
- Monday 21st May 2018 

10am-12.30pm
• Manchester 
- Wednesday 23rd May 2018 
5pm-7.30pm

These events are aimed at anyone with an interest in improving safety for cyclists and pedestrians, for example age and disability groups, parents, teachers and pupils, cyclists, would-be cyclists, pedestrians, joggers, dog walkers, motor cyclists, horse riders, scooters, local, parish and district councillors, public transport operators, professional drivers and couriers...
To find out more or to register for an event please use the Eventbrite links below:

16th May, London https://bit.ly/2HR3zX8
18th May, Bristol https://bit.ly/2vCq2Cu
21st May, Birmingham https://bit.ly/2HWPEwB
23rd May, Manchester https://bit.ly/2FgogXu 

THINK! March 2018 Drink Driving Campaign
During the year, the Department for Transport continues to employ the highly respected and effective THINK! road safety campaigns to educate people about safer behaviours. THINK! aims to contribute to a reduction in the number of drivers killed and seriously injured on roads in England and Wales by changing attitudes, habits and social unacceptability.
THINK! primarily focuses on 17-24 year old male drivers, who remain the most at risk and riskiest drivers according to casualty statistics. They are four times more likely to be killed or seriously injured compared with car drivers aged 25 or over.
During March 2018, the Mates Matter campaign ran social media content and audio adverts to reinforce the social unacceptability of drink driving by focussing on the importance of close male friendships. The campaign encourages young men to step in and challenge a friend when he might be tempted to drink and drive.

Social media content included a film which recreates the famous scene from the film ‘Ghost’. It was released through VOD, Facebook, Instagram, Twitter, Snapchat and Spotify. There was also an audio advert which ran across a selection of radio stations in England and Wales and on Spotify, and media and commercial partnerships, including KISS FM, extended the reach of the messaging.

THINK! resources are available online at  http://think.direct.gov.uk/
THINK! Team Update
The THINK! team have been busy since the last newsletter: we re-launched the ‘Brake before the bend’ country roads campaign in January; marked the one year anniversary of the mobile phone penalty increase in March; delivered our second instalment of the drink drive #MatesMatter campaign that included our special take on the Ghost film; through media partnerships with LADbible and UNILAD, created a number of user-generated-style road safety ads; and have continued the development work on our website and child & teen offering. 
 

We’re finalising our plans for 18-19, but look out for drug drive activity during festival season, the launch of our brand new THINK! website and a new campaign film featuring two, 2-humped camels! 

Major Road Network Consultation 

On 23rd December 2017 the Department published a consultation on ‘Proposals for the creation of a Major Road Network’ (MRN).  The creation of an MRN will dedicate significant funding to improve a middle tier of our busiest and most economically important local authority ‘A’ roads, which sit between the national Strategic Road Network and the rest of the local road network. 

The MRN will see up to £100 million available for each road enhancement scheme on the new network, funded from the National Roads Fund, which from 2020 will be paid for by Vehicle Excise Duty.  The MRN will improve connectivity and productivity in towns and cities across the UK, delivering safer, faster and more reliable journeys.

The consultation closed on 19 March 2018 and the Department will respond formally to this during summer 2018.  The Department also intends to publish MRN Guidance and launch the MRN before the end of the year.

Local Cycling and Walking Infrastructure Plans 
The Local Cycling and Walking Infrastructure Plan (LCWIP) programme is making good progress, supporting 44 authorities across England.
This new, strategic approach identifies cycling and walking improvements required at the local level, enabling a long term approach to developing local cycling and walking networks, ideally over a 10 year period. This forms a vital part of the Government’s Cycling and Walking Investment Strategy to increase the number of trips made on foot or by cycle. Further information can be viewed at the following link: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/local-cycling-and-walking-infrastructure-plans-technical-guidance-and-tools .

Inception meetings with all local authorities have now taken place, with programme milestones and delivery being agreed for the majority of them. Majority of the inception meetings have been highly positive, and the time and effort the authorities have put in prior to these meetings has resulted in positive outcomes. 

Both technical and strategic support is underway and authorities have, to date, received training on the Propensity to Cycle Tool, stakeholder mapping, GIS and resource planning. The Department expects to launch an online forum for LCWIP authorities, next month, as part of the programme’s promise to knowledge share and facilitate a discussion platform.

The LCWIP programme retains a good geographical spread - with the wide selection of local authorities covering 18,695,194 people, which is 42% of the population (outside London). 

An update on LCWIPs will be provided by the Department at the Cycle City Active City Annual Conference, in Manchester on 28 – 29 June 2018.
News from Eurostat – the European Union’s statistical bulletin.
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	European Commission – Implementation of the Driving Licence Directive, 2017

	The European Commission’s Directorate General for Mobility and Transport (DG Move) published the Final Report of “The implementation of Directive 2006/126/EC on driving licences”, with the active contribution of NTUA. The third Directive on driving licences entered into force in January 2013 and provides harmonized rules aimed at enhancing drivers’ freedom to move, reducing the possibility of driving licence fraud and improving road safety in the EU. This Study explores the implementation of the third Directive on driving licences four years after implementation and assesses whether the introduced novelties contributed to achieving the objectives set by the Directive.   



	

	UNECE – SafeFITS – the Global Road Safety Model on-line, 2018
The UNECE Global Road Safety Model SafeFITS developed by NTUA is now freely available online. The primary objective of the state of the art “Safe Future Inland Transport Systems (SafeFITS)” model is to assist Governments and Decision Makers to identify the most appropriate road safety policies and measures, allowing them to simulate the impact and effectiveness of different possible interventions based on real-world data.   

JeanTodt, United Nations Secretary-General’s Special Envoy for Road Safety stated that: SafeFITS provides a tool to help Member States review their current road safety situation and priorities, assisting them to determine the most appropriate and beneficial policy options for their national context, under the framework of the Decade of Action for Road Safety.




	ETSC – Call for mandatory alcohol interlocks in vans, lorries and buses across the EU, 2018

	

The European Transport Safety Council (ETSC) has just published a Report titled ‘Call for mandatory alcohol interlocks in vans, lorries and buses across the EU‘. ETSC is looking at how to reduce the 5.000 deaths still caused by drink-driving in the European Union each year and comes up with two main recommendations: the EU should require alcohol interlocks: a) to be fitted in all new professional vehicles and b) retrofitted to cars used by repeat drink-driving offenders. Antonio Avenoso, Executive Director of ETSC said that: the alcohol interlock programmes have proven to be one of the most effective measures for tackling repeat drink-driving offences and should be extended across the European Union.



	


The impact of nighttime driving to driver behavior and safety in cities with the use of driving simulator, 2017



A Diploma Thesis titled “The impact of nighttime driving to driver behavior and safety in cities with the use of driving simulator” was presented by Armira Kontaxi in November 2017. An experimental process on a driving simulator was carried out and regression statistical models were developed to investigate the impact of nighttime driving on the mean speed, on the standard deviation of the mean headway distance and on the mean reaction time and accident probability. The models’ application demonstrated that nighttime driving in urban area leads to an increase of the mean speed, of the standard deviation of the mean headway distance and of the mean reaction time, resulting thus to a significant increase of the accident probability
News from our Stakeholders  
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IAM RoadSmart – two years on from our rebrand! 

It’s now two years since the IAM was reborn as IAM RoadSmart with a new logo and website (ww.iamroadsmart.org.uk).  Our market research had made it clear that ‘Institute’ and red triangles were something of a turn off for many drivers and riders.  We had also identified that our advanced driving and riding course, with several months of preparation and a 90 minute test, was not attractive to the ‘time poor’,  although they did recognise some skills shortcomings!

So, two years on where have we got to?  Well we have moved to Welwyn Garden City form Chiswick into a brand new custom built contact centre and Head Office.  We now provide short on-road modules on specific driving and riding issues, new e-learning platforms for online learning and a fun App (search IAM Road Trip in the Android or Apple Store) to give drivers and riders a taste of what we do.  This means we can now offer a spectrum of products that gradually take you up towards the ultimate standard – the Advanced test.

Alongside all these activities we have continued to raise our profile on social media channels as the go to body for driving and riding advice.   Policy and research have published reports on young driver collisions types and our annual Safety Culture Index charting the opinions of British drivers.  IAM RoadSmart is also providing support to a “Road Safety Coalition” containing a cross section of road safety and motor industry bodies established to keep Great Britain at the top of the road safety league table.
This group has been working to accelerate the uptake of the latest forms of autonomous emergency braking through consumer choice and fleet procurement (public and private).  It is also looking at rural road and fleet safety issues.  The coalition recognises that a substantial reduction in the number of road traffic victims cannot be achieved by a single measure or by a single organisation.  

Neil Greig
Director of Policy and Research

AND FINALLY……
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Thank you to IAM RoadSmart for providing our ‘News from our Stakeholders’ article.  If you too would like to share some news with our readers or provide an article for a future edition of the newsletter please email Sandra Forde at the email address below.
If you would like to be added to, or deleted from, the email list for this publication, please contact sandra.forde@dft.gsi.gov.uk
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